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Number III, Executive Authority, page five, part 11. 

Executive Authority, Part 11 

Part ll(a)(i), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE� Part 11. That the authority of the Executive branch 
of government in the Northwest Territories be reallocated and the 
components of the Executive be reshaped in two stages, as follows: 
(a) Immediately, following election of the ninth Assembly, (i) The 
membership of the Executive Committee consists exclusively of elected 
Members. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(a)(ii), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (ii) The elected Executive Members elect their 
chariman from amongst their number. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(a)(iii), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (iii) The Executive Committee decisions be referred 
to the Commissioner for ratification. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(a)(iv), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (iv) The Commissioner be bound to ratify the decisions 
of the Executive Committee unless he is instructed specifically to the 
contrary by the Minister or by the Governor in Council. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part 11 (a) (v), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (v) The position of Deputy Commissioner not be 
filled on a full time basis, but temporary appointments be made only to 
accommodate absences or any other inability of the Commissione� to act. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part 11 (a) (vi), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (vi) The position of Assistant Cammi ssioner disappears 
when the present incumbent vacates the position. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart)_: Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 
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Part ll(a)(vii), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE f:OUSE: (vii) The number of Executive Members be increased immedi­
ately followinr the election. The number of Members be not less than five nor 
more than seven; every department of the government be assigned to an Executive 
Member; and some reorganization of departments be required. 

TH E C H A IRMA N (r1 r . S t e w a r t ) : I s i t a 9 r e e d ? 

---A9reed 

Part 11 (a)(viii ), A.oreed 

CLERK OF THE HOVSE: (viii) The Executive Committee be supported by a more 
comprehensive secretariat. 

THE CHAIRMAN U,�r. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(a)(ix), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (ix) The Executive Members be provided with executive 
assistants. 

THE CHAIRMAN (�r. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(b)(i), Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOL'.SE: Part ll(b). Within the next four years, (i) The Commis­
sioner be nawed Lieutenant Governor and be bound by all decisions of an Executive 
Council. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(b)(ii_)_��greed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: (ii) An administrator perform the functions of the Lieuten­
ant Governor in his absence; this to be a pro tern assignment, probably of a 
supreme court judge. 

TH E C H A IRMA N U� r . S t e w a r t ) : I s i t a g re e d ? 

---Agreed 

MR. PEARSON: After: ,the ·Clerk h·as' re,ad the paragraph could we not pause to allow 
the interpreters to catch up with that clause so the thing can be translated? 

TH E C HA IRMA N {r� r . S t e w a rt ) : Th an k yo u , Mr . Pe a r s o n . Mr . C l e r k , i f yo u 1tJ o u l d 
slow down a little. 

MR. PEARSON: There should be a pause at the end of each secti'on .. 

Pa rt l l,( b) (iii_), .-,L\q reed 

CLERK OF THE EOt.;SE: (iii) Exec'utive Cou�cil ·Menibe1rs· t'ully perform· all ministe­

rial functions in respect to all depa_rtrne.�,ts. 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it aqreed? 

---Agreed 

Part ll(c ) 

CLERK OF THE � 1 0.t'SE: Part 11 (c). Within the next ten years, an act be prepared 
to establish a arovince within the Northwest Territories. 

THE CH A IRMA N ( Mr . Ste�, a rt ) : I s i t a g re e d? 

DE PUTY COMMISSIONER PARKER: Whai doe� it mean? I do not propose to debate, 
Mr. Chairman, but I just wonder rather than hurrying over that one, the use of 
the words 1

1 within the Northwest Territories 11
• Would it be possible to have a 

further explanation of the committee's thinking? Does that mean a province of 
part of the territories? 

TH E C HA IR M AN ( Mr . S t e w a r t ) : Ho n . Ar no 1 d �le Ca l 1 um . 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, I just wanted to go back into the back-up 
material on it. I would simply say first, Mr. Chairman, that it has been the 
position of the Assembly in prior statements that we believe that we should move 
towards provincial status and whether that is a province for the entire North­
west Territories or should there be provinces, which would of course suggest 
and imply that there would be a division within the territories and that that 
division of the territories would be the subject of a referendum. We believe 
that in order to attain our particular goals of responsibility, we believe the 
only way that we would be able to get that, or move towards that now would be 
to have a unified front. It very well may be within a number of years that 
there will be a province, and we are saying hopefully within the next ten years 
an act would be prepared to establish a province, either of the Northwest Terri­
tories or a portion thereof. 

TH E CH A I R t-1 A N ( Mr . S t e w a r t ) : H o n . Tom B u t t e rs .. 

Motion To Amend Part ll(c ) ,  Carried 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chairman, that is not cont�ined in this reference. This 
reference suqnests .the establishment of a province within and I do not think 
that was the intent of the committee. I think the intent of the committee today 
was to put into words the phraseology just provided us by the Honourable Member, 
I do not think anyone wishes to presume on the eventua1 plebiscite regarding 
the division or not of the territories and this implies that the committee 
foresees that such a division would be approved by plebiscite. I would prefer 
to see the \IJords 11 of, or within", the words 11of or" be added aft'er the word 
11 provi nce 11

• 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): To the motion. As I understand it Part ll(c) 
would now read: 11 .n.n act be prepared to establish a province of, or within, 
the Northwest Territories. 1

1 To the motion. 
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SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): To the motion. Are you ready for the question? 
All in favour? Opposed? The motion is carried. 

---Carried 

Now, part ll(c) as amended. Is it agreed? Mr. Pudluk. 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Chairman, I would like to see the amended part 11 (c). We 
only have that in English and I wonder if we could see that as amended? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Would you get closer to your micropHone? 
was not able to understand your comment. 

MR. PUDLUK: Under part ll(c) that Hon. Tom Butters just amended it is not 
translated in Inuktitut and I wonder if they could put that on some time, 
as amended? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): You wish the amendment translated, is that 
your point, Mr. Pudluk? 

MR. PUDLUK: In Inuktitut. Mr. Chairman, concerning this subject we are talking 
about under part ll(c), it has been amended and I would like to see it 
transl�ted in Inuktitut. As it stands now it is not translated. 

Part ll(c) Set Aside 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you and inasmuch as this is a minor change 
could this not be looked after forthwith? Could we just do that one particular 
part ll(c) as it is very short? We will have a copy sent down to you 
which would include the statement in Inuktitut. In view of the translation 
difficulty I will set aside part ll(c) for the present time. Is that agreed? 

---Agreed 

Legislative Authority, Part 12, Agreed 

Page six, number IV, p.art 12, Legislative Authority. Mr. Clerk. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 12. That the Northwest Territories Act be 
completely revised before the election of the tenth Assembly to provide 
a constitutional framework like that found in sections 58 to 90 of the 
British North America Act for the provinces; and that the Assembly be 
authorized to amend its consitution except with respect to the office of 
Lieutenant Governor. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, part 13. 

Part 13, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 13. That the limitation on the exercise of 
legislative jurisdiction by the Assembly presently found in· section 13 of 
the Northwest Territories Act be removed, and territorial legislation be 
subject only to acts of parliament that include a clau·se specifying the 
application of that act to the Northwest Territories. 
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---Agreed 

Page seven, part 14. 

Part 14, Agreed 
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Is it agreed? 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 14. That Members of the Assembly be full and 
equal participants in the revision of the Northwest Territories Act from its 
commencement to its conclusion. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, number V, Economic Development and Resource Responsibilities, 
part 15. 

Economic Development And Resource Responsib1lities, Part 15, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 15. That as a first step in expanding economic 
development opportunities in the Northwest Territories the administration 
and management of resources, including �an-0 use, water, forests, minerals, 
oil and gas be transferred immediately from the federal to the territorial 
government. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, part 16. 

Part 16, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: That the Governor in Council issue an order transferring 
the administration of crown lands to the Government of the Northwest Territories 
for the beneficial use of the territories. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, part 17. 

Part 17, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 17. That the ownership of crown land and resources 
in the territories be transferred when provincial status is granted. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? Hon. David Searle. 

HON. DAVID SEARLE: I think it is important to point out what we mean here. 
The distinction that is being made between parts 16 and 17 is that in part 16 
what we are talking about is that control, in terms of administration of 
crown lands, be turned over to the Government of the Northwest Territories. 
We are not talking about ownership at the point in time where we are now. We 
talk about ownership under part 17 at the time of provincial status� when�ver 
that occurs. I think it is important to make that boint because we have always 
in the past had difficulty with the federal government whenever we· start 
talking about the ownership of land. By this paper we are not asktng for 
ownership of land and I think that that has to be emphasizea, that now or 



- 1010 -

within the next few years -- we are simply saying that we should r·eally as an 
agent and on behalf of the federal government have control of the administration 
of lands with the ownership remaining in the federal government until we become 
a province, but we must also have, at this point in time, a clear acknowledge­
ment that ownership does come at the time of provincial status, that you can 
not be �orking towards becoming a province and then have the means by which 
you would pay your own way denied you then. So, these two parts, if anything, : 
I think understate what we mean, at least in the summary. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): - Is part 17 agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, part 18, Mr. Clerk. 

Part 18, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 18. That steps be taken to reach an agreement with 
the Government of Canada on the transfer of the administrative responsibility 
for inland fisheries. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page seven, part 19. Mr. Clerk. 

Part 19, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 19. That effective immediately no further lands 
be set aside as national parks without the consent of the Legislative Assembly, 
and that land be allocated for territorial parks. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agr'eed 

Page eight, part 20. 

Part 20, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 20. That in the field of environmental protection, 
the parliament of Canada withdraw its legislation -- except with respect to 
offshore activities -- so that regulatory functions are carried o�t by terri­
torial and local government employees implementing territorial legislation. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. ,Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page eight, part 21. · 

Part 21, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE' HOUSE: Part tl. ·that the 'Northern C-anada Power Commission be 
located in the Northwest Territor·i'es; and that power generatio·n, transmission 
and distribution shou.ld be':·subject 'to the· legislative control of' the territorial 
Assemblies. ' . . . 

THE CHAIRMAN ·(Mr. 'St'ewart) : 1 ' A'greed? 

---Agreed •, 

. ' 

C 

( 
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Number VI, Other Program Areas, part 22. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 22. That the Land Titles ·Act . . .  

HON. DAVID SEARLE: Mr. Chairman� part 21, I think to make sense, one has to 
appreciate that .NCPC  currently, of course, :provides power, generation, 
transmission and distribution for both territories, the Yukon and the 
Northwest Territories, and what we really want there ts firstly for the 
Northern Canada Power Commission to continue it.s "Plans to decentralize its 
operations out of Edmonton in the short term and ultimately in the long term 
to, in effect, divide itself into two corpotate entities� one responsible to· 
the Yukon Assembly and the other one responsible to the Northwest,Territories 
Assembly and hence the wording which in summary I think tends maybe �o be a 
little bit confusing. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you, Hon. David Searle. Mr. Pearson. 

MR. PEARSON: I think that paragraph is a little misleading in that it 
starts off stating the Northwest Territories. I think it should ·remain in 
that sort of tenor through the paragraph and that it should not be plural, the 
Assemblies, but simply the territorial Assembly. Otherwise it will cause -­
the Yukon is no concern of ours. This is a paper dealing with the development 
of the Northwest Territories surely. Let the Yukon do for themsel�es, but to 
take away the ambiguity or the confusion that that paragraph may cause I would 
suggest that it simply be "territorial Assembly." That is all. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you, Mr. Pearson. I think probably the 
point is well taken by Hon. David Searle and Mr. Pearson that this part 21 
could be clarified. Would you like to set it aside and have it rewritten? 
What is the direction of the committee, please? Mr. Fraser. 

MR. FRASER: Mr. Chairman, just briefly on part 21, if we are asking for a 
transfer of Northern Canada Power Commission to be located in the Northwest 
Territories, how come there was nothing mentioned about the Northern 
Transportation Company Limited or CNT. 

THE CHAJRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Basically CNT has been moved to the Yukon 
a n d th a t i s why i t, i s our tu r n to get NC  PC a n d i t i s my hope· s om e body gets · 
after NTCL very quickly. What is the direction relative to rewriting this 
section or this item? Hon. Arnold Mccallum. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, as I understand it Mr. Pearson's concern 
is to change 1

1Ass'emblies 11 from plural to make it singular, change the 11ies 11 

to 1
1y 11

• Why set it aside? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Basically the setting aside was to meet with 
Hon. David Searle's objection to it. There were two objections to the item. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: do not think . . .  

Motion To Amend Part 21 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): You are moving "Assemblies" to now read "Assembly. " 
Is that correct? 

MR. PEARSON: I so move. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. - Stewart): Hon. David Searle. 
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HON. DAVID SEARLE: I thought I should correct the interpretation of my 
comments. My comments, I think, were by way of explanation only of what we 
mean in part 21 because I do not think that the way it is written that it 
necessarily exactly expresses what we mean. As I understood our discussion in 
committee, we were concerned first of all with encouraging the relocation 
of NCPC offices in the short run to the territories. That was number one. 

Secondly, that in the long run we were concerned with the division of 
the company between the two territorial jurisdictions that it serves, so that 
ultimately we would have a Northwest Territories power company or commission 
on the one hand in the Northwest Territories, and in the Yukon, a Yukon 
power commission serving the Yukon. I thought, as well, that we had rather 
hoped to leave open as an option the possibility that this government 
in the future might wish to have a power company that was not necessarily a 
crown corporation, but could be -- heaven forbid in this day and age -- could 
be from the private sector, would·you believe? I thought we would even leave 
that option open of having a private power company. That is my recollection 
of the discussion w�ich we had and I do admit that it is not all contained in 
that summary paragraph. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): I had a motion on the floor to change the word 
11Assemblies 11 to 11Assembly. 11 In all due respect, Mr. Pearson, possibly 
without the introduction of a few more words, this does_not clarify the matter 
but could possibly make it worse. Would you consider the second line from t�e 
bottom, 11transmission and distribution in the Northwest Territories should be 
subject to the legislative control of the territorial Assembly 11? The Legal 
Advisor thinks that may possibly clarify it. I think really we should send 
it back and rephrase it because I do not think it is doing what you want 
it to do. 

�MR. PEARSON: Question. I raised the point because I think it needs 
clarification for people who are going to read this. It is considered an 
important document. 

MR. FRASER: I can not hear you. 

MR. PEARSON: I taise it because I think it needs clarification. I think it 
could be taken as ambiguous and if the Legal Advisor advises that you 
simply set it aside until it meets the needs of the committee, I so move that 
it be amended. If you wish to remove it until it is done, that is fine 
with me. 

Motion To Amend Part 21, Withdrawn 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. -stewart): Mr. Pearson, would you for the record's sake 
withdraw your motion on changing the word to 11Assembly 11 and ask it to be 
set aside for clarification? 

MR. PEARSON: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is that agreed? 

---Agreed 

Other Program Areas, Part 22, Agreed 

Page eight, number VI, Other Program Areas, part 22. That the Land Titles 
Act, Canada, be repealed and a territorial land titles .ordinance be enacted 
to replace it. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page eight, part 23, Mr. Clerk. 

( 
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Part 23, Agreed 

C�ERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 23. That a Northwest Territories department of 
justice be established immediately; that the federal justice employees resident 
in the Northwest Territories be transferred to the public service of the terri­
tories and be appointed agents to the Attorney General of Canada for the prose­
cution of offences under federal acts. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page eight, part 24, Mr. Clerk.  

Part 24, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 24. That the Canada Labour Code be amended to remove 
the impediment to the enactment of a territorial labour relations ordinance. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page eight, part 25. 

Part 25, JI.greed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 25. That the Canadian Human Rights Act be amended to 
exclude its application to the public service of the Northwest Territories so 
that it applies in the Northwest Territories only to the extent that it applies 
in any province. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page eight, part 26. The Cler k of the House. 

Part 26, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 26: That the transfer of responsibility for the 
delivery of health care services to all residents of the Northwest Territories 
be expedited by the co-operation of the federal departments with the territorial 
Department of Health so that a transfer is fully effected by April 1, 1980. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? , 

---Agreed 

Page nine, part 27. 

Part 27, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 27. That a long-range plan for highway construction 
and reconstruction under Government of the Northwest Territories control and 
management be agreed to by the Treasury Board. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Agreed? 

---Agreed. 

Page nine, number VII, Regionalism, Local Government and Devolution, part 28. 
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Reqionalism, Local Government And Devolution, Part 28, Agree� 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 28. That unity is essential if the Northwest 
Territories is to attain an equal standing in the Canadian confederation and 
that the only way to achieve u�ity is through one territorial government 
representing all peoples in the Northwest Territories. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page nine, part 29. 

Part 29 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 29. That there are properly three levels of government 
in the Northwest Territories, federal, territorial and local, and that, therefore, 
there is no place for a regional level of government and its own law-making 
powers and administration. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Is it agreed? Mr. Pearson. 

MR. PEARSON: I am surprised to hear some of those agreeds, especially from 
Members who just recently attended the Baffin Regional Council in Cape Dorset 
and who in the next couple of days will present a paper to this Assembly on the 
development and formation of a constitution for that said organization, the 
Baffin Regional Council. I presume in the near future we will be hearing from 
the Keewatin Regional Council and various other regional councils. Obviously 
there is a conflict here between what it says in this paper and what the 
Members who attended that recent conference and who feel strongly about the 
development of regional councils as another form of government. So, I would 
like to ask them how they plan to proceed now. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Hon. David Searle. 

HON. DAVID SEARLE: I direct Mr. Pearson's attention to page 76 where the matter 
is more fully discussed. I would also li ke to suggest that my learned colleague 
is in error in suggesting that we are against regional councils. What the docu­
ment says is that we do not see the need for a fourth distinct level of govern­
ment. Indeed we support regional councils as bodies which meet within a region 
on a conference-like basis to discuss problems in common and to make recommen­
dations to a body such as territorial Legislature for changes in legislation 
which may be implemented on a local regional or other basis. So, while we 
support regional councils for those limited purposes, what we afe saying here 
is that we do not support a distinct level, or fourth level of regional govern­
ment with legislative powers. So, I hope that my colleague understands the 
distinction we are ma king in the paper. While supporting regional councils for 
conference purposes we do not support a fourth level of government. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Mr. Pearson. 
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Position Of Baffin Regional Council 

MR. PEARSON: Well, Mr. Chairman, I understand what the Honourable Member has 
just said. However, I can not agree with the approach. It is the ambition of 
the people from the Eastern Arctic, particularly the people who are in the 
process of developing the concept of the Baffin Regional Council to, in fact, 
become a legislative body and to make laws and to deal with issues that affect 

·the lives of the people who live in the Eastern Arctic. Now, I can not say the 
same for other regional councils, should they be developing, but there certainly 
is the view of those people who are working with the Baffin Regional Council, and 
that it become a law-making body, that they have powers, legislative, that it 
be given some kind of authority and autonomy. 

The area of education I believe will be the first target of its approach and 
developing some kind of regional approach to education, this is in the works. 
I support it, I feel that it is because of the tremendous distance, and the 
tremendous differences in opinion and views to resolving solutions that have 
developed in the Northwest Territories over the past four years, that things or 
organizations such as the Baffin Regional Council, are absolutely essential 
institutions and a necessary form of government, a necessary approach to it, anyway 
for the time being, until perhaps another solution is resolved, and be it that 
division or whatever it be, but I therefore can not in any possible way support 
this part 29. There is a place for the regional level of government and there 
is a place for its own law-making powers and its own administration and I think 
one of the first people to agree is the Commissioner, the present Commissioner 
of the Northwest Territories, Mr. Stuart Hodgson. Time out. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you, Mr. Pearson. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

Part 29, Agreed 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Part 29, is it agreed? 

MR. PEARSON: Nay. 

---Agreed 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): The Chair recognizes one nay and the rest are 
agreed. Is that correct? 

MR. PEARSON: Two nays. One nay it is, Mr. Chairman. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Well . . .  

MR. PEARSON: Is it too late to ask for a recorded vote on that? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Page nine, part 30. Mr. Clerk. 

Part 30, Agreed 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 30. That in order to meet the diversity of interests 
and concerns throughout the Northwest Territories, the Assembly favours strength­
ening the local level of government, encouraging a more active role for Members 
of the Legislative Assembly and improving the administrative interface between 
the local and territorial levels of government. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 



Page nine, part 31. 

Part 31, Agreed 
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CLERK OF THE HOUSE: That the process of devolution be speeded up by the transfer 
of more powers from the federal tu the territorial level of government and by 
more action by the Government of the Northwest Territories in determining powers 
sought at the local level of government. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Page ten, part 3 2. 

Part 3 2  

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Part 3 2. That it be accepted by the Government of Cana.da, 
that the only vehicle for effecting devolution to the territorial or local levels 
of government in the Northwest Territories is the Assembly of the Northwest 
Territories. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed? Mr. Lyall. 

MR. LYALL: Mr. Chairman, I have one question that has been kind of bothering me 
for a while. Is it only I who was thinking this way, that we should have in 
this paper also, that immediately there be a House for the Assembly? Have we 
thought of that or am I the only one thinking this way? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): You are suggesting a legislative building. Is that 
what you are suggesting, Mr. Lyall? 

MR. LYALL: Yes, Mr. Chairman. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): This particular paper is not on housing . . .  

---Laughter 

... it is on pretty well everything else. Does anyone wish to make any comments 
in committee relative to Mr. Lyall 's suggestion? Hon. Arnold Mccallum. 

HON. ARNOLD Mc CALLUM: I do not think Mr. Lyall is the only person who w6uld.be 
of a mind that we should have our own legislative building. If he is looking 
for someone to go along with him, I will. 



THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Mr. Pearson, and it can not be in Frobisher Bay. 

MR. PEARSON: Why not? 

---Laughter 

I think it should be in Ba ker La ke, the dead centre of the Northwest Territories. 

---Laughter 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: We have been through that one before. 

MR. PEARSON: The Legislative Assembly item has been the subject of debate here 
before and I thin k that Air Marshal Hugh Campbell moved a motion to that effect 
at one time and I came along several years later and made the same motion. I 
gather that land is, in fact, reserved in Yellowknife for such a facility if 
they can ever find enou�h money to build one. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Top priority. 

MR. PEARSON: I thin k possibly the Commissioner could enlighten Members on that 
issue. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: The Member is absolutely correct, it is there. 

Part 32, Agreed 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) :  Any further comments on this matter? I have indicated 
here page ten that part 32 has your approval. Is that correct? Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

The other two items to complete this document are not ready at this time and is 
it your wish that I report progress? 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, would you indicate to me so that I am aware 
of the two items, is that part ll(c ) and part 21? Is that correct? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): I understand that we now have the translations 
available and if you are prepared we will proceed with page six, part ll(c ) .  
Does that satisfy your requirements, Mr. Pudlu k? 

MR. PUDLUK: Yes. 

Part ll(c), Agreed As Amended 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Then part ll(c ) on page six: Within the next ten 
years, an act be prepared to establish a province of, or within, the Northwest 
Territories. Are we ·agreed? 

---Agreed 

That only leaves, �on . Arnold McCall um, part 21, I believe it is. Part 21  is the 
one we set aside. 

Motion To Amend Part 21, Carried 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, may I suggest that part 21 c-0uld read: That 
the Northern Canada Power Commission be located in the Northwest Territories, 
and that power generation, transmission and distribution in the Northwest Terri­
tories should be subject to the legislative control of the territoria1 Assembly. 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Would you like to so move? 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: I would, sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): To the motion on part 21. Is it agreed? 

--.-Carried 

Part 2 1, as amended. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Then, the paper as a whole. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Shall I report that this committee has completed its study on this paper? 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman . . .  

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Since it is ·important I think we should go by• way 
of motion. 

Motion Of Concurrence That Report B� Adopte� As Position Of Assembly, Carried 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: I move that the report of the special committee -0n 
constitutional development be adopted as the position of the Northwest Territories 
Legislative Asse�bly on constitutional development in the Northwest Territories, 
and ·I further move that the paper be presented to the Prime Minister's special 
representative on consitutional development in the Northwest Territories and to 
the Minister of Indian Affairs and Northern Development. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): To the motion. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Question. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): The question being called. All those in favour? 
Opposed? The motion is carried. 

---Carried 

Hon. Peter Ernerk, did you have your hand up or down? 

HON. PETER ERNERK: I had my hand up in agreement. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Then, it is carried unanimously. 

HON. DAVID SEARLE: Mr. Chairman, just one last question. I assume in reporting 
this out you will report the motion and yet leave the matter open for the 
attendance before the committee, then, of Hon. C. M. Drury, pursuant to the first 
suggestion. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. St�wart): I suppose you are probably absolutely correct, 
Hon. David Searle, and I suppose at this time I should just report progress. 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): I am sorry. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr, Stewart. 

l 
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Report Of The Committee Of The _ Whole Of Position Of The Legislative Assem bly On 
Constitutional Development In The Northwest Territories · 

MR. STE WART: Mr. Speaker, your committee has been �tudying the paper on the 
Position of the Legislative Assembly on Constitutional Development and wishes 
to report progress at this time. 

MR . S _P EA KER : Than k you , Mr . Stew a rt . Th at be i n g s o , when we. comp l et e th e 
discussion I assume you will then report the motions out. Hon. Arnold Mc Callum, 
is there anything else you feel we could properly deal with this afternoon? 

HON. ARNOLD Mc CALLUM: Mr. Speaker, I would like then to mov·e into Bill 4-67, 
Legal Services 0rdi�ance. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. This House will resolve into commit�ee of the whole 
for consideration of Bill. 4-67, Legal Services Ordinance, and Mr. Stewart, do 
you want to take the .chair or should I try _it on Mr. Fra,ser? 

MR. STE WART: It is Mr. Fra.ser 1s turn, Mr. Speal<er. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Fraser, are you prepared to take the chair? 

MR. FRASER: _Yes, Mr. Speaker. 

MR. SPEAKER: In that case with Mr. Fraser in the chair. 

--�Legislative Assemhly resolved into committee of the whole for �onsideration 
of Bill 4-�7, Legal Services Ordinance with Mr. Fraser in the chair. 

PROCEEDINGS IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE TO CONSIDER BILL 4-67, LE GAL .SERVI CES 
ORDINANCE 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Seeing as I have got the chair, I guess we will 
break for 15 minutes for coffee. 

---SHORT RE CESS 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): The Chair recognizes a quorum and I call the 
meeting to order. We are dealing with Bill 4-67, An Ordinance Respecting the 
Provision of Legal Services to Certain Persons. Hon. Tom Butters, would 
you wish to call in any witnesses? 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Yes, I would. I wish to call a witness when we go to the 
matter of the bill clause by clause. However, if the committee would agree, 
I would like to provide a bit of background to the reasons for presenting this 
legislation at this time, if I may, sir. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Any objections to the Honourable Member giving 
this background? 

Background To The Legal Aid Program 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: In August of 1971, the federal and territorial governments 
signed an agreement to cost share a legal aid program hiring lawyers for both 
criminal and civil matters. This agreement has served as the basis for the 
legal aid program in the territories and was amended once in 1975 to increase 
the amount borne by the federal government to 50 per cent of the costs to a 
maximum of $70,000. 

Subse quent to 1971, two other programs related to legal aid were funded by 
cost sharing arrangements with t�e federal government. The Northwest Territories 
Native Court Workers' program and the Frobisher Bay legal services clinic, 
Maliiganik Tukisiiniakvik. In 1975, the two governments agreed that there 
should be a comprehensive examination of the legal aid program in the territories. 
The four man fe�eral-territorial committee completed their review and reported 
to the territorial and federal governments in 1977. Following consideration 
of their report the Executive Committee of the Government of the Northwest 
Territories endorsed the recommendations of the legal aid review committee as 
fol lows: 

That a territorial ordinance should be enacted to provide one constitutional 
base for all present and future legal services programs including the present 
Northwest Territories legal aid program. Maliiganik Tukisiiniakvik and the 
Northwest Territories Native Court Workers' program. 

That there should be created through the ordinance a legal services board 
which should operate independently of government. This board would have 
responsibility for the legal aid program in the Northwest Territories as 
described in the report and would be composed of representatives of the 
Northwest Territories Bar Association, of government, native groups and 
representatives from the different regions. 

Three, that the legal aid and legal services �rograms should provide some form 
of financial support to encourage members of the Northw�st Territories Bar 
Association to locate in centres in the Northwest Territories and to build 
a viable private law practice. The legal services board would enter into a 
contract with a lawyer to locate and provide legal services in Frobisher Bay 
and Inuvik. 

Four, that committees representing identified regions should be created to 
provide advisory services to the central legal services board. 

Five, that paralegal services should be available throughout each of the North­
west Territories programs, the Native Court Workers' program, Maliiganik 
Tukisiiniakvik or successor programs and whatever is developed elsewhere. 
P a r a 1 e g a l s e r v i c e s w i l l h a v e to b e c l e a r l y d e f i n e d . s o ·t h a t c om p a r a b l e l e v e l s o f 
service can be provided throughout the Northwest Territories. Because the 
role of the paralegal is a developing one, proper definitions will have to be 
the result of experience and much consultation with the Northwest Territories 
Bar Association, with the bench and interested agencies or groups. 

• .· . ,_. , -_ , ·  
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Legal Aid Rate Structure 

Six, that the legal aid rate structure should be modified and the tariff levels 
adjusted to levels more closely reflecting current costs. In the sixty-fifth 
session of the Assembly, Recommendation to the_Legislature 2-65, Policy Respect­
in.g Legal Aid, setting out the above recommendations was approved on May 16, 
1978. With respect to those adopted recommendations the Legal Services 
Ordinance has been prepared. This ordinance provides a constitutional base for 
all legal service programs and creates an independent board which has the 
responsibility for the legal aid program and the administration of the ordinance. 

Mr. Chairman, that completes my introductory remarks to the legislation. I 
would be most grateful, sir, if the committee would permit Mr. Al Brien of the 
legal services division to attend the committee and provide them with profes­
sional advice on either general or specific matters arising out of this 
ordinance. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Hon. Tom Butters. Thank you, for your 
brief introduction. Hon. David Searle. Is it the wish we go into comments 
before we call the witness in, comments of a general nature so everybody has 
a chance? 

HON. DAVID SEARLE: Mr. Chairman, I think that I should indicate the obvious, 
that is, that as a licensed barrister and solicitor in this jurisdiction in 
private practice I will likely have to declare an interest in this legislation 
and indicate that I will not be taking part in the debate nor voting on the 
legislation. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Hon. David Searle. Any further comments 
of a general nature? If there are not further -- Mr. Nickerson. 

MR. NI CKERSON: Thank you. Mr. Chairman, I have some comments of a general 
nature but I think it would be advantageous to have the witness here when I 
bring up these comments. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Is it the wish of the House we call the witness 
in? Is it Mr. Brien? 

-:..-Agreed 

We have Mr. Brien in the witness chair. Mr. Nickerson, any comments of a 
general nature? 

Particular Interest Groups 

MR. NICKERSON: Certain interest groups would indeed have a particular interest 
in this particular legislation. Two that immediately come to mind are the Law 
Society of the Northwest Territories and the Native Court Workers 1 Association. 
I wonder if the organizations have been contacted regarding this legislation 
and what their views are regarding it? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Brien. 

MR. BRIEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Both the organizations that were mentioned 
were contacted. The ordinance was discussed in quite some detail with the 
representatives from both organizations. Many of their comments are reflected 
in the bill as it is in its current state, that is, from the initi�l drafts, 
depending on their comments they were incorporated into the bill as it is 
presented now. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Brien, thank you. Mr. Nickerson. 

MR. NICKERSON: How much money, Mr. Chairman, do we spend on legal aid and 
related matters at the present time and how much more is it likely we would 
have to spend if this ordinance was enacted? 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Brien . 

A Cost Sharing Agreement 

MR. BRIEN : The budget for 1978-79 year for legal . aid was $ 376,000. It  is on a 
cost sh aring agreement with the .federal government of which the current ceiling 
of that c ost sh aring fr om the federal government 's  point of view is $70,000 whic h 
means that the bala�ce o f  that total, if that total is expended, is the share of 
the territ ori'al g overnment. With the new ordinance which is proposed there w ould 
al s o  be a new 'c b st s ha r i n g agreement w i th the fed er a l go vern men t of w hi ch the 
ceiling f or the federal government w ould be substantially in creased to  a 50 per 
cent c ost sharing basis and this in effect will in the first year reduce the 
territorial government cost sharing p ortion. 

The b �dget for 1979-80, and it is just a tentati ve budget, w ould put the t o tal 
c ost of legal aid, including the cost of the two other· pr ograms t o  a total of 
$460,000. The territorial porti on of that would be 50 per cent and the federal 
portion of that would be 50 per cent. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you, Mr. Brien. Are there any further c omments? 
Does the . committee wish that we go clause by clause on Bill 4-67? Is that agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 2, interpretati on. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 3, administration, legal services b oard. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 4, o h  page three, objects of the b oard. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 5, duties of the b oard. Is i t  agreed? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 6, powers of the b oard. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 7, pr oceedings of the b oard. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 8, executive director. Is it a �reed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 9, board 's staff . I only hear one agreed. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l a u s e l O , a p p_ l i c at i on  t o . b e c om e r e g i o n a, l l e g a l s e r v i c e s c o mm i t t e e . I s i t 
agre ed? 

---Agreed 

( 
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Clause 11, appo intment of regional comm ittee . .  Is i t  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 1 2, revocat i on of appo intment. Is it  agree d? 

---Agreed 

Clause 13, Execut i ve Member 's representat i ves. Is i t  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 14, vacancy in  appo intment. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Claus� 15, reg i hhal and other contracts. 1s it  a �reed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 16, dut i es .of reg ional comm ittee. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 17, powers of reg io nal comm i ttee. Is i t  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 18, adv isory comm itt ee. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 19, terr i tor i al-fedef �l agre ement. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 20, terr itor i al-prov inc i al agreement. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

C 1 au s e 2 1 , e 1 i g i b i 1,i t y f o r 1 e g a 1 s e r v i c es . I s .  i t a greed ? 

El ig i b i l ity Requ irements For Legal A i d  

MR. NICKERSON: I wonder i f  we could be . ad v i sed what these el i g i b i l i ty requirements 
w i ll be? I presume there w i ll be regulat i ons gove fn ing el i g i b i l i ty. W i ll it  be 
necessary to show that you are absolutely dest itute or what are the types of 
regulat i ons that w i ll apply here? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Br ien. 

MR. BRIEN: Each appl i cant who appl ies for legal a i d  w i ll have to go through a 
means test but it  i s  by no means a matter of be ing dest f tu�e before rece i v ing 
legal a i d. There are three types of income s wh i ch legal a id is most often 
confronted w i th. The type of income of wh i ch the ind i v idual has no means to pay 
now or even pay on a regular bas is  for the costs of legal serv i ces, there is the 
income wh ich at the t ime legal a id is needed is  not suff i c ient to pay or reta in  
a sol i c itor but over a per i od of t i m� the ind i v idu �l co u 1 d  �epay o i  cdntr i bute · 
back to the scheme on e i ther a monthly or otherw i se . regular bas is  and those 
persons are also el i g i ble for legal a i d  and the th � rd income is tho ie who are of 
means at the t ime. 
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T HE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Could you slow down please, for the benef it of t he 
interpreters? 

MR. BRIEN: will. T he t h i rd income is that of suff i c i ent nature to allow t he 
i nd i v i dual to reta in a sol ic itor w ithout t he use of legal a i d . In t he f irst two 
cases legal a id would be granted and made subject to repayment in  t he second. 
In t he t h ird case legal a id would be den ied. 

T H E CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): T hank you, Mr. Br ien. Mr. N ickerson. 

Cap i tal Assets Of T he Appl i cants 

MR. NICKERSON: I was not really just t h ink ing in terms of t he appl i cant' s income. 
W hat about an appl icant w i t h  s i zeable cap ital assets who you would expect m i g ht 
be able to sell h is Cad i llac and to h i re a couple of hours of a lawyer 's t ime, 
b u t  at t he present t ime has no real income? Do yo u take into account t he cap i tal 
assets of the appl icant? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Br ien. 

MR. BRIEN: Ye s, t he ind i v i dual off i cer w ho would be rev iew ing the appl icat ion 
would def in itely take a ssets into con s i derat i on. T he normal test w h i c h  is  appl ied 
is t hat no one is  requ ired to l i qu i date on modest cap i tal assets and I t h ink t hat 
e ac h  t i me under the general gu i del ines an off i cer would have to determ ine t he 
extent of the cap ital asset in  cons i der ing the extent of the legal serv ices that 
are needed. Def i n i tely t he assets, t he l iab i l i t i es, t he income and t he regular 
d isbursements or expenses of t he person are all taken into cons i derat ion. Other 
factors w h ic h  may be cons idered are t he ind i v i du al 1 s spouse or c h i ldren if  in 
fact he is a dependant of the c h i ldren, t he ir income and assets are also cons i dered 
i n  determ in ing w hether or not t he ind i v i dual is  able to pay h i s  own legal costs. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Mr. Br ien. Clause 21, el i g ib il ity for 
legal serv ices. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clau se 22, panels of lawye �s. Is it  agreed? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 2 3, ass ignment of panel members for legal a i d. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l ause 2 4, cr im inal matters covered. Is it  ag reed? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 25, coverage in  c i v il  matters. Is it  agreed? 

- --Agreed 

Clau se 26, prov is ion for court c i rcu its. Is i t  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 27, costs. Is it agreed? Mr. N i cke � son. 
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Fees Paid By Legal Services People To Legal Aid Lawyers 

MR. NI CKERSON : This might be the correct place to inquire what types of fees are 
paid by our legal services people to legal aid lawyers. wonder if we have that 
information available. 

THE CHAIRM.L\N (Mr . Fraser) : Mr. Brien. 

MR. BRIEN : The tariff which is currently in effect is broken down on the basis of 
the experience of the counsel provided and very roughly it is now, for those counsel 
who have two years experience or more at the bar, they are paid an hourly rate 
of $45 and when on circuit they get a per diem rate of $ 275 irrespective of the 
number of hours they spend during the day on legal aid work. For those who have 
less than two y e ars experience the current tariff is $40  per hour and the 
circuit per diem rate, $ 250. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser ) : Than k you, Mr. Brien. Does that answer your ques tion, 
Mr. Nickerson? 

Clause 27, costs. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 28, cont�ibutions. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 29, costs and other moneys. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 30, manner of payments. Is it agreed? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 31, students-at-law. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 32, non-professionals. Is it agreed? Hon. Tom Butters. 

Providing Of Paralegal Services 

HON . TOM BUTTERS : I wonder if we could on clause 32 P - this is an interesting 
clause and I imagine this is where the paralegal service comes in . I just wonder 
how the witness sees this functioning, how the service would be provided? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Mr. Brien. 

MR. BRIEN : The Member is correct, this particular clause is the one which ta kes 
into account those people who, not being solicitors, nevertheless would be 
providing some legal services and in particular the two we could identify now in 
the territories would be paralegals and court workers. Under the Legal Services 
Ordinance for court mqtters there is still an amount of work that is done before 
the solicitor in fact takes the case and is appearing in court. In this regard, 
people who are trained for it are able to assist in the function. If it is a 
court work and if it is a court wor ker function the court worker is advising the 
individual of rights that each individual has in the justice system and in that 
way is providing a definite service. The court wor k�r would not advise perhaps 
on an individual 1 s lega l rights in the particular case but would indicate, if it 



- 1 0 2 6  -

wa s a c riminal matte r, to the accu sed what eve ryone' s right s are with re spect to 
the admini st ration of ju stice. Depending upon the extent of the t raining an 
individual may be able to p rovide a s sistance to client s in the natu re of prepa ring 
ca ses, it may well be to p repare for a small claim s case in which much of the 
l egwo rk and some of the initial advice i s  given by someone so trained. 

N o w, without going into definition s at thi s poin t in time the clau se leave s it 
with the board to add re s s  the i s sue a s  to the extent of the t raining and the 
delive ry of the service that tho se who have rec eived that t raining can give, be 
it on the educational side as  well a s  on the actu al admini st ration of ju stice side. 

THE CHAIRMAN ( M r. F rase r): Thank you, M r. B rien. Hon. Tom Butter s. 

A C ritici sm Of The Ci rcuit System Of Justice 

HON. TOM BUT TERS: M r. Chairman, one of the c ritici sm s of the circuit sy stem of 
justice is  that the p rofe s sional, the lawye r t ravelling with the cou rt pa rty 
a r rive s in the community at the same time as  the cou rt and f requently he doe s 
not have the time to p repa re him self and hi s client for the ca se that may occu r 
t hat afte rnoon. I s  th i s  clau se developed he re to p rovide a greate r opportunity 
fo r g roundwo rk to be laid, say fo r a defence, so that when the lawye r come s in 
m uch of the legwo rk has been done, muc h of the supe rficial inve stigation ha s been 
ca r ried out so that the lawye r will not be requi red to do a s  much que stioning 
3nd re sea rch himself ; in othe r wo rd s, the ca se i s  pa rtially p repared when he 
a r rives in the community? 

THE CHAIRMAN (M r. F ra ser): Thank you, Hon. Tom Butte r s. M r. B rien, would you 
li k e  to reply to that? 

MR. BRIEN: Ye s. This  would recognize, thi s clau se would recognize that in the 
delive ry of legal se rvice s and legal aid such people will be available and 
p rovided, that they have received the t raining to do the type of wo rk. That 
clau se togethe r with the p reviou s one unde r clau se 2 6 , recognize s that in some 
ca se s a lawye r should p recede the cou rt circuit him self, depending upon the extent 
0f the case, and then the executive directo r would ar range in ce rtain ca ses a s  
w ell a s  having the pa ralegal s, in ce rtain ca se s having a lawye r p recede thi s cou rt 
ci rcuit so he is  bette r p repa red fo r the ca se. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr . F rase r): Thank you, Mr. B rien. M r. Nicke r son. 

P rotection Fo r Client s 

M R. NI CKERSON: Dealing with the matte r of non - p ro fe s sional s o r  pa ralegal s, I 
w o nder  if the re ha s been con side ration given to eithe r inco rpo rating -in this 
o rdinance o r  anothe r o rdinance some fo rm of p rotection to these people. I am 
thinking of the Legal P rofe s sion O rdinance. and othe r legi slation which p rotect s 
lawye r s. I wa s thinkin g of the ca se whe re a client, for in stance, of a cou rt 
wo rke r m i ght con fe s s  ha v i ng  comm i tted some crime to that cou rt wo rke r . \�hat 
kind of po sition i s  he o r  she put in? Can a cou rt re qui re that cou rt wo rke r 
then to give evidence to the effect that somebody ha s confe s sed to a crime? I s  
this an area that should be looked at? Pe rha p s  the pe r son be st capable of 
an swe ring that que stion , M r. Chairman , i s  ou r Legal Adviso r . 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. F ra se r): Thank you, Mr. Nicke r son. M r. B rien. 

MR. BRIEN: I might ju st point out that clau se s 35 and 36 add re s s  the point the 
Member ha s raised. Clau se 35 will p rotect specifically the boa rd I gues s and 
the regional committee s with re spect to the wo rk that . i s  done. It al so affo rd s 
p rotection to the non -p rofe s sional who is  ca r rying �ut hi s d utie s and in pa rticula r 
the p rivile ge que stion which wa s raised, a v e ry valid point, clau se 36 would 

, ,  . .  
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protect the applicant for legal aid from the use of information which he gives 
to a non-professional or s�meone who is administering the ordinance from dis­
closure. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you , Mr. Brien. Mr. Nickerson. 

MR. NI CKERSON : Thank you very much , Mr. Chairman. I wonder if the non-profes­
sional , the court worker , if he is covered under clause 36 to the same extent 
that an employee of the board , etc. , might be? I wonder if there is the necessity 
of including i n  there the paralegal worker? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Brien. 

MR. BRIEN: I think the intent of clause 36 together with the other aspects 
of the ordinance should protect the paralegal. It would be as sumed that the 
non-professional would be employed by a regional commi ttee or by a board and 
that the paralegal or the court worker would then be covered under the  
terminology under clause 36 . that he  is an employee of either the regional 
committee or the board. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you , Mr. Brien. Mr . Nickerson. 

MR. NI CKERSON: Thank you very m�ch ; That seems to clear up the matter that 
these people are to be adequately protected. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser }: Clause 32 , non-professionals. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 33 , appeals. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 34 , regulations. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 35 , absence of liability. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 36 , privilege. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 37 , audit. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 38 , fiscal matters. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Cla use 39 , reporting. Agreed? 

-- -Agreed 

Clause 40 , temporary and transitional provisions. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 4 1 ,  Mr. Nickerson. 

,-,-. , :  
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When This Ordinance Wil l Be In Effect 

MR. NI CKERSON : When is i t  in tended or when is it  planned tha t this ordinance 
will c ome in t o  effec t? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Mr . Brien . 

MR. BRIEN : The original in ten t was tha t on passage of the l egis l ation t o  
c ommence w ork immedia tely t o  formulate names fo r a b oard and bring in to  force 
the clauses set ting u p  the b oard and m os t  of the c l auses dea l ing wi th the 
res p onsibi l i ties of the b oard s o  that the b oard would be ab l e  t o  c ommence 
o pera tions and determine the delivery system within this year. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you, Mr. Brien. Mr . Nickers on . 

MR. NICKERSON : Wi thin this calen dar year? 

MR. BRIEN : Yes. 

MR. NICKER SON : I t  migh t seem a g o od da te f or it  t o  c ome in t o  force w ou l d  
be a t  the beginning of the fiscal year. I jus t w ondered w hether that migh t be 
the firs t of A pri l this year or the firs t of A pri l nex t year. Maybe tha t is 
n o t  necessary a t  a l l. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Brien. 

MR. BRIEN: The in ten t  is definite l y  t o  bring i t  in this year, this calendar 
year. I wou l d  h o pe tha t we wou ld be able t o  m ove quick l y  t o  se t the b oard u p  and 
bring th ose c l auses in t o  f orce. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank y ou. C l ause 41, commencemen t. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause l, sh ort ti t l e. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

The bi l l  as a wh o l e. Agreed? 

---A greed 

Sh ou l d  I n ow re p ort the bi l l ready for third reading? 

-- -Agreed 

Thank you very much, Mr. Brien . 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Fraser. 

Re p ort Of The Commit tee Of The Wh ole Of Bi l l  4-6 7, Lega l Services Ordinance 

MR. FRASER: Mr. S peaker, your commi t tee has been s tudying Bi l l  4 -6 7  and 
wishes t o  re p ort  the bil l ready for third reading . 

MR. SPEAKER : Thank y ou, Mr. Fraser . Hon . Arn o l d  Mc Ca l l um . 

I ,  
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HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Spea ker, I propose now to move into committee of the 
whole to discuss Bill 12-67, An  Ordinance Respecting the Institute of Chartered 
Accountants of t h e  Northwest Territories and Bill 15-67, An Ordinance Respecting 
the Certified Gen eral Accountants • Association of the Northwest Territories. 
Mr. Spea ker, I would like to move both of those bills in at the same time a nd 
deal in the order that I gave, Bill 12-67 and then Bill 15-67. 

MR. SPEAKER: Gentlemen , that would seem to ma ke sense. Is there any objection 
to that approach to life? 

---Agreed 

That bein a so, then this House will resolve into committee of the whole for 
consideration of Bills 12-67 and 15-67 respectively in that order , with 
Mr. Stewart in the chair. 

M R. STEWART: Yes, �r. Spea ker. 

---Legislative Assembly resolved into committee of the who l e fo r co n s i d e r a t i o n  
of Bill 12-67, Institute of Chartered Accountants Ordinance and Bill 15-67, 
Certified General Accountants • Association Ordinance , with Mr. Stewart in 
the chair. 

PRO CEEDINGS IN COMMITTEE OF  THE WHOLE TO CONSIDER BILL 12- 6 7, INS;ITUTE  O F  
CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS - O RDINANCE AND BILL 15-67, CERTIFIED GENERAL ACCOUNTANTS 1 

ASSO C IATION ORDINANCE 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): The committee will come to order to study Bill 1 2-67, 
A n  Ordinance Respectin g  the Institute of Chartered Accou ntan ts of the North-
we s t Terr i to r i e s . Ho n . Tom B u t t e rs , i s t h i s yo u rs ? 

HON. TOM  BUTTERS: No. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Mr. Chairman, I wonder if we may have the consent of 
the committee to call in Mr. Michael Hartley as a witness for Bill 12� 67 and 
I would propose to ask Mr. Gran t Hinchey then to be a witness for Bill 15-67. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): For permission to call Mr . Hartley and Mr. Hinchey, 
agreed? 

---Agreed 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Instead of the 4-H club it is the 2-H club. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): If I understand you you want Mr. Hinchey to act 
as technical adviser on  this bill? 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: No. Mr. Hartley on  Bill 12-67 and Mr. Hinchey for 
Bill 15-67. I do not have any comments, Mr. Chairman, on  this . It may be 
that the chairman of the standing committee on legislation may have a report 
on  Bill 12-67 if there is anything to come from the review of that, or on 
both bills. Both bills have gon e  to the standing committee. 

TH E C H A I RM A N ( M r . ,S t e w a r t ) : Th a n k yo u , H o n . Ar n o 1 d Mc C al 1 um . Mr . Ly a 1 1, 
have you any reports from your committee on Bill 12-67? 

MR. LYALL: Very, very briefly, Mr. Chairman, both bills were more or less 
what I would call very well put together in  that after a very, very short 
l ook  through the bills and with some changes the c ommittee decided then to 
put it forward to the committee of the whol�, for discussion  so I thin k per­
sonally I would just ask the witness to say a few words just on the background 
of both of them and maybe just deal with them clause by clause. 

. . . , .-, . . ' ,  
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you, Mr. Lyal l .  Mr. Hartl ey, woul d you 
l ike to give us a prel iminary i ntroduction to Bil l 12-67? 

Institute Of Chartered Ac�ountants Of The N . W. T .  

MR. HARTLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The Institute of Chartered Accountants 
of the Northwest Territories has been seeking l egisl ation for several years 
now in order to incorporate the designation chartered accountant for our pro­
fession acting within the Northwest Territories . We have had several discus­
sions with the government and with Members of the Assembl y  for several years 
and we are pl eased now that this l egisl ation has come to some fruition and 
is now before you for consideration. I woul d be p l eased to answer any specific 
questions regarding the devel opment of this l egisl ation if there are any. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you . I presume then you are indicating 
that the accountants themsel ves had input into this bil l and are ful l y  aware 
of its contents. 

MR . HARTLEY: Yes, sir, we are. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr . Stewart): Any comments of a general nature on Bil l 12-67? 
Mr . Nickerson. 

MR . NI CKERSON: I am very p l eased, Mr. Chairman, that we are abl e  to deal 
with these two pieces of important professional l egisl ation at this time. I 
am sure that the gentl emen at the witness stand were wondering and quite 
worried that these things miqht be del ayed. We general l y  assign a fairl y 
l ow order of priorities to professional l egisl ation unfortunatel y  and I am 
very p l eased to see that their affairs wil l be deal t with . The opinion that 
I had four years ago when these matters first were brought to our attention, 
that in my opinion I woul d have considered it better for the Northwest 
Territories had the various accounting bodies been abl e to get together and 
have one ordinance to deal with the three bodies we have in the territories, 
I stil l maintain that opinion but it appears that there is very l ittl e  l ike­
l ihood of them getting together in the near future . So, I guess we just have 
to l ive with this sl ight disagreement or professional  jeal ousy between them 
and at this present point in time I am quite prepared to change my mind and 
dea l with the various ordinances individual l y .  

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. Are you ready to go cl ause by cl ause? 
Is it agreed? Are there any further comments of a general nature? C l ause 
by cl ause? 

---Agreed 

C l ause 2, interpretaion . Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l ause 3, establ ishment . Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l ause 4, powers. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

/ 
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C l ause 5, head offic e. Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 6, objects. Is i t  agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 7, t he council .  Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 8, powers of the council . Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 9, byl aws . Is it agreed? 

- - - Agreed 

I can not find c l ause 1 0 .  Did somebody l ose c l ause 1 0  in th is thing? 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM : If you l ook at t he pa�e opposite, there is just a bi t 
of . . .  

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr . Stewart): C l ause 1 0, general meetings . Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 1 ,  membership . Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l ause 1 2, designation of members . Is it agreed? 

- - - Agreed 

C l ause 1 3, accountancy practice. Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 4, interpretation . Is it agreed? 

- -- Agreed 

C l ause 1 5, unbecoming- conduct . Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 6, discip l i ne committee . Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 7, rul es .  Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 8, initial review . Is it agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l ause 1 9, powers in prel iminary investigations . Is i t  agre�d? 

- - -Agreed 
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Clause 20, result of prel i m i nary invest i gat ion. Is i t  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Mr. Evaluarjuk, please. 

Translat i on Problems W i th The Ord i nance 

MR. EVALUARJUK: Mr. Cha irman, the co py I have here has no numbers at all 
and I am m ixed u p  as to where we are, I do not know where we are because 
there are no numbers at all. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Mr. Clerk, could you check Mr . Evaluarjuk' s co py? 
I th i nk perhaps Mr. Pudluk i s  hav ing the same problem. Mr. Evaluarjuk 
and Mr. Pudluk, I understand th i s  part i cular b i ll because of the nature of 
it  was translated w i thout the benef it of the numbers and so on and a summary 
has been made for you rather than try ing to put it  i nto a number ed system 
inasmuch as i t  is  a techn i cal pa per and they thought the best way of do ing 
i t  for you to understand it  was just a summary. Is th is  not sat isfactory to 
you? There a p pears to b some sort of d iff i culty here. I w ill call a recess 
for f i ve m inutes to get t stra ightened out because we can not proceed if 
all Members do not under tand the document. 

---SHORT RE CESS 

C 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr . Stewart): I call this committee bac k to order. Is it 
agreeable if we have a summary made of each of the cl auses and go bac k to clause 2 
and start from there with a summary from our witnesses? Would that be 
agreeable to you, Mr. Evaluarju k? Mr. Kilabu k  -- Mr. Pudlu k, would that be 
satisfactory to you, that we go  back to  clause 2 with a summary from the 
expert witness on each clause? Is that agreeable? 

MR. PUDLUK: Yes. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart) : Fine. Mr. Hartley, we will then return to 
clause 2 which is basically the interpretation clause and I do no t know how 
you will interpret that but have a go at it. 

MR. HARTLEY: Mr. Chairman, clause 2 I believe is strictly setting out the 
definitions of some of the technical terms in the act. I thin k the ones of 
interest would be bylaws, and these are bylaws passed by the institute and 
will act as rules of conduct and some of the other governing rules of the 
institute. Are there any questions maybe on that? 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Are we agreed to clause 2,  interpretation? 
Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 3, establishment. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY : Clause 3 is the establishment of the institute, Mr. Chairman, 
the Institute of Chartered Accountants and that i s  what we w i ll be called. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): 
what people are involved in. 

Possibly an explanation as to what this bill does and 
Perhaps that might be of assistance. 

MR. HARTLEY: The Institute of Chartered Accountants is a self-governing 
organization which is designed to control the practice of public accounting 
within that practice carried out by chartered accountants. The institute will 
act as that self-governing organization. 

THE CHAIRMAN  (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. Clause 3, establishment. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 4, powers. Mr. Hartley. 

General Powers Held By The Institute 

MR. HARTLEY: Mr . Chairman, this clause refers to the Interpretation Ordinance 
and I do not know how you would wish me to  summarize that document, as I am 
not that versed with it quite fran kly. It refers to that ord i nance and also 
sets out some of the general powers that wi ll be held by the inst itute, 
allowing it to do certain specific things such as acquire property, borrow 
money to run its affciirs, invist its fu nds, enter into any association with 
any other provincial institutes, ma ke any agreements with the other provincial 
institutes reg arjing its administration, distribute publications and a general 
clause to do such things as are incidental and necessary to the exercise of 
the powers set out. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart) : Thank you. Clause 4, powers . I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 5, head o ffice. I.s it agreed? 

---Agreed 
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Clause 6, objects. Mr. Hartley , 

MR. HARTLE Y: The ob jects of the i n stitute are to promote and increase th e 
knowledge, skill and profic iency of its members and students in relat i on to 
accountancy, to regulate and discipline the professional conduct of its members 
and to promote and protect the welfare and i nteres ts of the institute and 
its members. This clause sets out the powers, or the objects in which we w ish 
to control the affairs regardi ng the practice of p u blic  accountancy as it 
relates to chartered accountants , 

TH E C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clause 6, objects. Is it  agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 7, the council . Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLE Y: The inst itute shall be governed by a counci l  and th is  counc il  
will be, elected under rules and bylaws which will be approved subsequent 
to the passing of the ord inance. We w ill have a layperson sitting on the 
council and this is designed to allow the government to sit in  on our 
proceedings, to ensure that we are in fact carrying out the letter and the 
su bstance of this ordinance . 

TH E C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Is it agreed ? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 8, powers of the counci l. Mr . Pudluk , 

Powers Of The Council 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Chairman, the council. The person who is appointed by the 
Commissioner, what will he be, a chairman or what will h is  title be? 

TH E C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart } :  I t  is just a regular member, not the chairman, 
just a regular member of this organization. We do not want to confuse this 
council with the territorial �ssem bly or a hamlet council. This is a group 
of people, chartered accountants who run their own business. 

Clause 8, powers of the council. Is it agreed ? 

---Agreed 

Clause 9, bylaws. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLE Y: As was mentioned earlier the counc il will make bylaws which 
effectively expand on the specific clauses mentioned herein and which would 
further run or set out the rules under which the institute would run. These 
bylaws are su bject to approval of the Commissioner. These bylaws wil l determine 
fees for membership, the nomination and election and appointment and removal 
of officers or of councillors and the time and place of meetings. Do you wish 
me to enu merate all . . .  

. . J 
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THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart ): I think , Mr. Hartley , a summary would be fine. 
If there are any questions , they can be asked by the Members. Clause 9 ,  
bylaws. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 10 , general meetings. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HAR T LE Y: This provides for the annual general meeting at which we elect 
the new council and provides for the procedures for election and refers to 
the bylaws which will govern the meetings . 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart ):  Thank you. Clause 10 . Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 11 , membership. Is it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 1 2 , desi gnation of members . Mr . Hartley. 

Des i gnation Of Members 

M R . HARTLE Y: Mr. Chairman , it sets out what we mean by 1
1chartered accountant 11

• 

Essentially those who use the designation 1
1chartered acc ciuntant 11 and those 

who have qualified through the various provincial ' i nstitutes or the institute 
of the Northwest Ter ritories to use the words 1

1chartered accountant 11
• 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr . Stewart ): Thank you . Clause 1 2. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 1 3 , accountancy practice. Mr. Hartley. 
\ 

MR . HARTLE Y: Clause 1 3  is essentially one which does not restrict the practice 
of publ ic  accounting to chartered accountants. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr . Stewart ) : Thank you. Cl a use 1 3. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 14 , discipline , interpretation .  Agreed? 

-- -Agreed 

Clause 15 , unbecoming conduct. M r. Hartley . 

D i sc i plinary Procedures 

MR . HARTL E Y: Mr. Chairman , this is the beginning of what we call the disci­
pl i na ry procedures. If someone has a complaint against the professional 
conduct of a chartered accountant ,  this is the setting in motion as to how 
that i ndi vidual would f i le a complaint with the institute to review the events 
or the act i ons of that chartered accountant . 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart ) : Thank you. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 16 , discipline committee . Mr . Ha rtley . 

· ­
. , · -
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MR. HARTLEY: Any act ion that someone br i ngs to the i nst i tute w ill be passed 
to a d i sc i pl ine comm i ttee and th i s  sets u p  the status or the nature of th is  
d i sc i pl i ne comm i ttee wh ich w ill look at  any com pla i nt. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. Clause 16. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 1 7, rules. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HAR TLEY: These are the rules wh i ch w ill preva il  u pon the d i sc i pl i ne 
comm ittee sett ing out what matters and who w ill be s i tt i ng on that comm ittee. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. Clause 1 7. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 18, i n i t i al rev iew. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY: Th is is  further i n  the d i sc i pl i nary proceed i ngs. Th i s  sets 
out that the cha irman of the d i sc i pl i nary comm i ttee w i ll rev iew the compla i nt 
and determ ine whether or not it  should go  on to further rev i ew by the comm i ttee 
and other clauses of th is ord i nance. Clause 18 also refers to the comm i ttee 
hav ing three cho ices. It can e i ther dec i de there i s  no act ion to be taken, 
it  can pass it  on to an invest igat ing comm ittee or it  can set u p  a prel i m i nary 
invest igat i on to d i g  further for facts and determ i ne what exactly the events 
involved are. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clause 18, i n i t ial rev iew. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 19, powers i n  prel i m i nary i nvest i gat ions. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY: Th is sets out the powers or the structure of the prel i m i nary 
i nvest igat ion. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. Clause 19 . Agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clause 20, result of prel im i nary i nvest i gat ion. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY: The conclus ions of any prel i m i nary i nvest igat ion w ill be 
passed on to the cha irman who i n  turn w ill re port to counc il. 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clause 20 . ·Agreed? 

- --Agreed 

Clause 21, a p peal to counc il. Mr. Hartley . 

MR. HARTLEY: Do you w i sh me to go on? 

---A greed 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you . 

MR. HARTLEY: Th is allows the a p peal to counc il r�ga 0d i ng any prev ious f i nd i ngs . 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr . Stewart): Clause 2 2 , recommendat ion for invest igat i ng 
comm i ttee. Mr. Hartley. 

C: 
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Invest igat i ng Comm i ttee 

MR. H ARTLEY: Aga i n, s i r, th i s  sets o ut the act i ons to be t aken by to unc i l based 
upon f i nd i ngs of the pre l i m tn ary i nvest igat i on in  any appe a l .  If the counc i l 
determ i nes that there shou l d  be an investi gat i on , then the comp l a i nt sho u l d  
be p assed on to an i nvest i gati ng committee. The i nvest i g at i ng commi ttee w i l l 
be ta l ked abo ut i n  c l a use 2 3. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): C l a use 2 2. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

C l a use 2 3, i nvest i g at i ng commi ttee. Mr. H art l ey. 

MR. HARTLEY: C l a use 2 1  sets out the i nvest i gat i ng commi ttee. It sha l l  cons i st 
of three members. The i nvesti gat i ng comm i ttee sha l l i nvest i gate the facts or 
any other matters wh i ch ar i se thro ugh the i r  invest i gat i on of the a l legat i ons. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Thank you. C l a use 2 3. Agreed? 

- --Agreed 

C l a use 2 4, proceed i ngs. Mr. H art l ey. 

MR. HARTLEY: Th i s  is concern i ng the proceed i ngs for any i nvest i g at i ng comm i ttee 
regard i ng ev i dence to be t ab l ed, the r i ght of any comp l a i n ant to be present and 
st ate h i s  case and for the member be i ng invest igated to state h i s  case as we l l . 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): C l a use 2 4 . Agreed? 

- --Agreed 

C l a use 25, pub l i c ity. Agreed? 

-- -Agreed 

MR. HARTLEY: A member be ing i nvest i gateij may req uest to have h is req uest made 
p ub l i c  b ut in  most cases I am  s ure he wou l d rather have i t  i n  pr iv ate. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stew art ): Agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l a use 26, ev i dence. 

A Compe l l ab le  W i tness 

MR. HARTLEY: A w itness is  a compe l l ab l e  w i tness. He sha l l be g i v i ng h is  evi dence 
under oath and sha l l not be exc u�ed from answer i ng any q uest i ons on the grounds 
that h i s  answers m i ght incr i m inate h i m, s ubject h i m  to pen a l t ies under th is  
ord inance or to establ ish h is l i ab i l ity i n  c iv i l or cr i m ina l proceed i ngs b ut any 
answer sha l l  not be used aga i nst h i m. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stew art): C l a use 26. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

C l a use 27, not i ces to attend and produce documen t s. Mr. H art l ey. 

MR. HARTLEY: The attend ance and prod uc ing of doc u ments can be compe l l ed. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stew art): C l a use 28, w i tness fees. Mr. H art ley. 

MR. HARTLEY: The w i tnesses may be p a i d  fees on the s a me b as is as a co urt of l aw. 
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T HE C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clause 28. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clause 2 9, di so bedience to notices .  Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HART LEY: Any witne s s  who fails to attend or produce in any way documentation 
which has been re quested i s  sub ject to these penaltie s. 

T HE C HAIRMAN (Mf. Stewart): Clause 2 9. Agreed? 

Agreed 

Clause 30, re pre sentation. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HART LEY: Any mem ber or complainant is  allowed to be re pre sented by coun sel, 
a lawyer. 

T HE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 30. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clau se 31, finding s and penaltie s.  Mr. Hartley. 

Finding s An d Penaltie s 

MR . HART LEY: Thi s, sir, set s out the various penalties  ar 1 s 1 ng from different 
finding s of a committee. The committee can determine that there should be no 
further proceedings. It can determine that the party is  guilty or they can 
determine that it should be pas sed on to the council for further review. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 31. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clau se 3 2, conclu sion of inve stigating committee proceedings .  Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HART LEY: All the documentation shall be forwarded to council regarding the 
re sult s of the inve st i gating committee. 

T HE C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 3 2. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clause 3 3, action by secretary. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HART LEY: This sets out the procedure � for an a p peal. 

THE C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 3 3. Agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clau se 3 4, con sideration by council of inve stigating committee proceedings.  
Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HART LEY: T he se are the actions to be taken by the council, the elected council 
we referred to earlier. Now they will have all the facts before them and they would 
proceed on any ca se s where a mem ber has been found to be practisi ng the profe s sion 
of accountancy in a manner un becoming a chartered ac countant. 

THE C HAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clause 3 4. Is  i t  agreed? 

- - -Agreed 

Clau se 35, re sult of council finding, mem ber s. 

C 
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Power s A vailable To Co unci l 

MR. HARTLEY : Thi s set s o ut the variou s  power s available or act i on s  availab le 
to council. I t  can strike off a member from it s regi ster, that i s  k ick him o ut , 
he can be s u spended, or he can be reprimanded. It  al so set s o ut fine s. 

T HE C HA IRMAN ( Mr. Stewart): Cla u se 35. I s  it agreed ? 

---Agreed 

Clau se 36, re s ult of co uncil finding, s t udent s. 

MR. HARTLEY : This clau se deal s with actions against st udents working for a 
chartered acco untant and set s o ut what will happen to them depending upon 
findings. 

T HE C HA IRMAN ( Mr. Stewart): Cla u se 36 , I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Cla u se 37, appeal to s upreme co urt. Mr . Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY. Anyone found g uilty under thi s ordinance can appeal to the co urts. 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 37. I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clau se 38, court' s deci sion to appeal. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HAR TLEY: The court can q uash the dec i sion or it can refer the deci sion to 
council for another review or of cour se, un stated . . .  

T HE C HA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Cla u se 38. I s  it agreed ? 

---Agreed 

Cla u se 39, con viction for indictable offence. 

MR. HARTLEY: If a member is  found g uilty of an indictable offence he can 
be s u spended prior to the re s ults of any appeal hearing s. 

T HE CHA IRMAN ( Mr. Stewart): I s  clau se 39 agreed? 

--- Agreed 

Cla u se 40, p ublication of s u spen sion or striking off. Mr. Hartley. 

MR. HARTLEY: Any member fo und to be carrying on acco untancy in a manner 
unbecoming a chartered acco untant can be str uck off the record and all mem bers 
of the in stitute shall be notified of thi s action. 

T HE C HA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Cla u se 40. I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Cla u se 41, rein statement. 

MR. HARTLEY: The member will not be readmitted u�til co uncil allow � him to be 
readmitted, if e ver. 
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THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. S tewa rt  1 :  Cl a u se 41 .  I s  i t  a g reed? 

---Agreed 

Clau s e  42, protec t i on for members , 

MR . HARTLE Y: No counc i llor can be su b jec t to a c t ion re g ardtng h i s s i t t ing on · 
a dis ciplinary mat ter. 

THE CHA I RMAN (Mr .  Stewart): Clause 42. I s  i t  ag reed? 

---Agreed 

Clau se 43, protection from defamat i on ac tion . 
. . 

MR . HARTLE Y: Aga in, counc i llor s  can not be s ued for defama t i on for  any 
publication of the hearing ' s  findings , 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewar t): Clau se 43 . I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Financial Affairs  

Clau se  44, inspec tion of books and records. Mr , Ha r tley , 

MR. HARTLE Y: The books of the ins tit u te will be open to review , 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr .  Stewart): Clau se  44 . I s  i t  agreed? 

---Ag reed 

Cla u se  45, auditor s .  Mr . Har tley. 

MR . HARTLEY: Ou r ac count s will be audited on an annual bas i s .  

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): Clau se 45 , I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clau se 46, t ransitional. M r. Har tley . 

MR . HARTLE Y: Any member in good s tanding with the ins titu te as c u r rently 
regis tered under the Societies Ordinance will a u t oma ticall y become a membe r  
under this ordinance . 

THE CHA IRMAN (Mr. Stewart): I s  clau s e  46 . agreed? 

---Agreed 

Clau se  47, commencement. I s  it agreed? 

---Agreed 

Cla u se l, short  title. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

The bil l as a whole. Agreed? 

---Ag reed 
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Shall I report the bill ready for third reading. Agreed? 

---Agreed 

What is the wish of the committee? Do you wish to proceed with Bill 15-67 
or do you wish me to report that Bill 12-67 is ready for thi rd reading at 
this time? 

MR. NICKERSON: Deal with Bill 15-67. 

MR. LYALL: We only have five more minutes. 

MR. FRASER: Recognize the clock. 

THE CHAIRMAN (Mr. Stewart): I will report Bill 12-67 ready for third reading. 

MR . SPEAKER: Mr. Stewart _ .;.  by the way, thank you, Mr. Hartley and it is 
too bad about the certified general accountants. 

Report Of The Committee Of The Whole Of Bill 12-67, Institute O f  Chartered 
Accountants Ordinance And Bill 15-67, Certified General Accountants' 
Association Ordinance 

MR. STEWART: Mr. Speaker, your committee has been studying Bill 12-67 and 
Bill 15-67. We have concluded our study on Bill 12-67 and I wish to report 
progress on Bill 15-67 at this time and I will report Bill 12-67 ready for 
third reading when I report both bills out. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Pudluk. 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Speaker, I would l·ike unanimous consent to go back to 
Item 9 ,  tabl ing of documents. 

MR. SPEAKER: Unanimous consent requested to go back to tabling of documents, 
Item 9. Is that agreeabl e? 

---Agreed 

Proceed, pl ease. 

REVERT TO ITEM NO. 9: TABLING O F  DOCUMENTS 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Speaker, I would wish to table the following document. 
Tabled Document 30-67: Constitution of the Baffin Regional Council, As 
Amended at the Fourth Session, Cape Dorset, .Northwest Territories, March 20 to 
23, 1979. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Are there any further documents to be tabled? Are 
there any announcements of committee or other meetings for tomorrow morning? 
Mr. Pudluk. 

MR. PUDLUK: Mr. Speaker, I would just like to introduce two people and they 
arrived yesterday, Mr. Lucasi Ivvalu from Hall Beach, speaker o f  the Baffin 
Regional Council and also Mr. Titus Allooloo of Pond Inlet and they will be 
witnesses when we are discussing the hamlet ordinance. 

---Applause 

MR. SPEAKER: If there are no announcements then M�. Clerk, orders of the 
day. 



- 10 42 -

I TEM NO . 16: ORDERS OF THE DAY 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE: Orders of the day , March 29, 1979, 1 : 00 o ' clock p. m. ,  
at the Explorer Hotel . 

1 .  Prayer 

2. Questions and Returns 

3 .  Oral Questions 

4. Petitions 

5 .  Reports of Standing and Special Committees 

6 .  Notices of Motion 

7 .  Motions for the Production of Papers 

8 .  Motions 

9. Tabling of Documents 

10. Noti·ces of Motion to Introduce Bil l s  for First Reading 

11. Introdu ction of Bills for First Reading 

1 2 . Second Reading of Bills 

1 3 . Consideration in Committee of the Whole of Bills, Recommendations to the 
Legislature and Other Matters: Bills 5-67 and 15-67, Proposed Amendments 
to the Federal Indian Act, Tabled Document 10-67, Proposed Amendments to 
the Rules of the Legislative Assembly and Report of the Special Comm ittee 
on Constitutional Development 

14. Third Reading of Bills 

15 . Assent to Bills 

16 . Orders of the Day 

MR. S PEAKER: This House stands adjourned until l : 00 o' clock p. m . , March 29, 
1979, at the Explorer Hotel . 

---ADJ OU RNMENT 
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